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Pursuant to Governor Sislak’s Emergency Directive 024: Face Coverings, 

issued on June 24, 2020 and effective June 26, 2020, all persons in Nevada 

are required to wear a face covering “Whenever you leave the house.” 1 

 

There have been numerous claims made that it is against the law to wear a 

face covering and be in possession of a firearm, though no citation to this 

alleged law has been provided. A search of the Nevada Revised Statutes 

(specifically Chapter 202) and Nevada Administrative Code reveals no such 

prohibition. 

 

The Nevada Sheriffs’ and Chiefs’ Association would welcome the specific 

citation of any state or federal law which would support this claim so that we 

may share that information with the other law-abiding firearms owners in 

Nevada. Until then, this claim appears to be an unfounded rumor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eric Spratley 

Executive Director 

Nevada Sheriffs’ and Chiefs’ Association 

Email: director@nvsca.com  

866-266-9870 

 

 
1: https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/6.22-Guidance-on-Improvised-Facial-Coverings-JH-

V1.pdf 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/NRS/NRS-202.html#NRS202Sec255
mailto:director@nvsca.com
https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/6.22-Guidance-on-Improvised-Facial-Coverings-JH-V1.pdf
https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/6.22-Guidance-on-Improvised-Facial-Coverings-JH-V1.pdf

